
Anthony Zappin      

1827 Washington Blvd., Huntington, WV 25701 � Phone: (304) 654-6195 � Fax: (646) 365-3424 
E-Mail: anthony.zappin@gmail.com 

Date:  November 18, 2016 
BY E-MAIL (cjc@cjc.ny.gov) 
 
New York State Commission on Judicial Conduct 
61 Broadway, Suite 1200 
New York, NY 10006 
 
 Re: Complaint against Justice Matthew F. Cooper (Supreme Court New York County) 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
I write to file a third formal complaint against Justice Matthew F. Cooper of the New York 
County Supreme Court for yet another troubling incident that took place on November 2, 2016. 
 
At approximately 9:25 a.m. on November 2, 2016, Justice Cooper physically assaulted and 
harassed me on the corner of Rector St. and Broadway (mere steps away from the 
Commission’s office) while I was walking south on Broadway.  Justice Cooper initiated and 
instigated a physical confrontation that cumulated in Justice Cooper spitting on me.  He then 
fled to the subway station at Wall Street.  I am in possession of photographic and video 
evidence that corroborate these events.  These photographs and videos have been shared with 
police authorities.  I can provide them to the Commission upon request. 
 
Immediately after the incident, I notified the New York Police Department (“NYPD”).  The 
NYPD filed a report against Justice Cooper for assault and harassment.  A copy of the police 
report is attached hereto. 
 
As this Commission is aware, Justice Cooper has a documented pattern of engaging in 
disconcerting and disreputable conduct towards me, including making threats of physical 
harm against me.  In my July 27, 2016 complaint filed with the Commission, which is still 
pending, I referred the Commission to instances where Justice Cooper challenged me to 
physically “rumble” with him during the custody and access trial in Zappin v. Comfort.  
Likewise, during the trial, Justice Cooper slammed his fist at me in an attempt to intimidate 
me, threw papers in my direction and engaged in a litany of other disturbing conduct, 
including making wholly inappropriate and threatening statements.  All this conduct is 
explained in detail in my July 27, 2016 complaint. 
 
I would appreciate the Commission investigating this matter further.  Justice Cooper’s 
behavior yet again raises serious questions about his temperament and fitness to sit on the 
bench.  No litigant should be placed in a position where he is physically assaulted or fears for 
his safety while in the presence of a judicial officer. 
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Should you wish to speak about this matter further, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Respectfully, 

          
Anthony Zappin 

 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Hon. Matthew F. Cooper 

Robert Wallack 
 

 








